WEST ESSEX LEAGUE CHAMPIONS AND RUNNERS-UP 2009/10

*Played less than one third of all matches

					West Division 1	
J Lapszys	S Riach	P Collier	M Watson	P Scotting	Loughton Collier	Champions
A Coral*	R Green	N Bardsley	D Sherman	M Curtis	Redbridge	Runners-up

SOUTH EAST ESSEX LEAGUE CHAMPIONS AND RUNNERS-UP 2009/10

*Played less than one third of all matches

** Crowstone were 2nd on a split tie with

** Crowstone were E Newman and B Tweddle*

Hanley (R Hanley, J Alton, M Sherer, E Newman and B Tweddle*)

Division 3	Division 2	Division 1
The Bridge Mates J Moorman J Nichol A Spittal L Butler	Barleylands P Oake N Cook D Duffy B Harrison C Scott*	Seeds Llama P Spencer M Chawner A Graham D Baker M Rose*
Hadleigh Castle B Newman J Sargeant G Webber A Moore P Jesper A Bryant*	STC'A' C Read P Read S Monk D Roast G Edmonds	Crowstone** A Cohen A Greenstein Y Dias B Hair R Register

CONTRACT BRIDGE ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING REPORTS & ACCOUNTS and COUNTY NEWSLETTER

Autumn 2010

Minutes of the 63rd Annual General Meeting of the ECBA, held on Sunday 8th May 2010 at Little Baddow Memorial Hall.

Present: R. Green (Hon Chairman), Mrs. M Curtis (Hon Secretary), A Philpott (Hon Treasurer), E Cockle (Hon Tournament Secretary), Dr R Tattersfield (Hon League Secretary), Officers and Members of the Committee and 3 members of the Association

Apologies for absence: Lady Telford, R and J Hair, N Bardsley, R and B Cornell, Mrs S Burtt, G and J Day, Hatfield Heath league Team and Mrs S Smith

L. Hon Chairman's Opening Remarks

Mrs Richard Green, Hon Chairman, opened the meeting by stating that it was his last meeting as Chairman, and welcomed those present, especially Dr John Williams, the Hon chairman elect. He commented on the effect the P2P scheme had had on the number of affiliated clubs, and hoped that many would return next year. He said that there would be Committee changes next year with his retirement and that of Dr Tattersfield.

Minutes of the last Meeting These had been circulated to

These had been circulated to all members and were taken as read. They were agreed to be a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters arising

Mrs. Curtis drew attention to the idea put forward to open up the Teams of 4 Plate to any new teams who wished to take part. No one had entered and it was agreed to drop the idea.

4. Hon Secretary's Report

This is attached in full.

Its adoption was proposed by Mr Valtisiaris and seconded by Mrs Tattersfield and agreed by the meeting. Mr Green thanked Mrs Curtis for her hard work and reminded members that she would be retiring next April. The 'job' had been changed to that of a usual Secretary - membership, competitions, being passed over - but so far no one had volunteered.

5. Report by the Hon Tournament Secretary

This is attached in full.

- a) Dr M Smith stated that he did not think Navestock Side Village Hall should be used, due to the flickering lights. Mrs Curtis said that this is the largest hall available, and considerably cheaper about £70-£90 than Mountnessing. It is already booked for 2011 but she would write to the caretaker about the lighting. If anyone knows of other suitable halls location, kitchen, size, price please let her know.
- b) Dr Tattersfield commented on the £1 surcharge for on the day entries, and said he considered it justified.
- c) Mrs Taylor said that she did not think the list of entries for competitions on the web-site was updated frequently enough. Mr Cockle and Mrs Tattersfield said they would discuss this.

The adoption of the report was proposed by Mrs Lovett, seconded by Mrs Mollison and agreed unanimously.

6. Report by the Hon Treasurer

Mr Philpott went through the accounts, commenting on various points. He drew attention to the fact that we no longer have the advance subscriptions with no money coming in to the county until mid-June. He also stated that the Master Points payment was higher, as previously we were still using books bought well in advance. 4 books had been returned to the EBU, and we are awaiting payment.

He mentioned that our cups have not been insured for some years now, due to the heavy costs, but after a recent valuation of the Mixed Pairs Trophy, insurance should be looked at (£3,500).

The loss for the year is £1,643, due to several factors - subscriptions down, little or no interest on our deposit account, purchase of new bidding boxes and new web-site.

Mr Philpott stated that it is impossible to forecast the next financial year, but the Committee has planned for £7,200 income from the P2P scheme, based on estimates from the EBU on player participation.

Mr Valtisiaris asked about frequency of payment from the EBU, and Mr Philpott said that after 2nd June, he presumed the county would be paid monthly. However, clubs can pay monthly or bi-monthly, and at present we have little idea of what they have agreed to do.

Mr Philpott reported that Mr Bardsley had been checking the membership details regularly since 1st April, and so far 1,400 members are registered with an extra 209 listed, believed to be members from last year, probably at non-affiliated clubs. There are 8 Direct Members so far.

The adoption of Mr Philpott's report and the accounts was proposed by Mr Morrison, seconded by Mrs Coldham and agreed unanimously.

The position of auditor, Mr John Cordingley, for 2010/2011 was proposed by the Chairman, and agreed unanimously.

7. Report by the Hon League Secretary

Dr Tattersfield opened his report by confirming his retirement from the post after 11 years. The report is attached in full.

Dr Smith asked whether, in view of the different numbers in South-east and West Essex areas, it might be possible to move the dividing line geographically between the two areas. Additional travel might make this unattractive, but the new League Secretary could look into this.

The Report was proposed for adoption by Dr Williams, seconded by Mr Cundy and agreed unanimously.

Mr Green thanked Dr Tattersfield for his exemplary work over the years, and his dedication to Essex bridge.

8. Constitution

Mrs Curtis explained the background of the new Constitution, which now incorporates all previous amendments agreed at past AGMs. She stated that there still seem to be a few literals in the published new Constitution, but they did not warrant a reprint, until any amendments were necessary. She thanked Mr Gerard Faulkner for his help, also Dr Tattersfield and Mr Green. The new Constitution has already been approved by the EBU Board of Directors. Its adoption was proposed by Mr Cundy, seconded by Dr Williams, and agreed unanimously by the meeting. Mrs Curtis finally reported that all clubs had been sent copies, no one else had requested one, but copies are available.

9. Subscriptions 2011/12

Mr Philpott explained that we usually set subscriptions for the following year starting 1st April. As on-one has any idea what annual income from subscriptions will be received, Mr Philpott asked if the meeting would give permission for the Committee to fix the Essex portion, either up or down. The Direct Member, Associate and club subscriptions will remain the same at £6.00. One member stated that he belongs to a club where there has been a lot of dispute about the P2P scheme, querying in particular where the money is going. After some discussion Mr Valtisiaris proposed that the maximum increase allowed should be 2p from April 2011 for the following 12 months. This was seconded by Mr Burtt and passed by the meeting. The question of when membership was registered was not clear, though it was felt that a player needed to play 12 times before 1st July, before qualifying to receive the next magazine.

10. Election of Officers and Committee for the year 2010/11

Proposals and seconders had been received for the vacant offices as follows:

Hon Chairman - Dr John C Williams
Hon League Secretary - Mr Bernie Hunt
Hon Membership Secretary - Mr Nigel Bardsley
Committee Members - Mrs Jill Hair and
Mr Dennis Valtisiaris

They were unopposed, and therefore elected.

Mr Green stated that he had enjoyed being Chairman, always well supported by the Committee, all very dedicated. Members of the Committee give up a lot of their free time.

At this point Mr Philpott thanked Mr Green and drew attention to his career as a player, winning the County teams of 4 and Pairs on a number of times. He had become Chairman in 1984 - only the county's 4th Chairman Committee meetings were often interesting!

On behalf of the Association, Mr Philpott presented Mr Green with Honorary Life Membership, a Good Friend of Essex Award and a box of CDs. Mr Green thanked everyone.

Dr Williams then took the Chair.

Dr Williams outlined the background to him allowing his name to be put forward as Chairman. He had always had an abiding passion for the game and had been controversial and outspoken on various issues with both the ECBA and EBU in the past. He intended to devote his energies to the promotion of bridge within Essex. Although not a young man, he would aim in the first instance to continue as Chairman for at least 3 years (longer, if it proved acceptable to the members and himself... shorter if the members wanted!)

11. Any Other Business

There was no further business, and Dr Williams closed the meeting. The trophies and prizes were presented by Mrs Margaret Green, and she received a plant, with thanks. This was followed by a wine and cheese party and bridge.

.

Hon Secretary's report - 2009/10

2009/2010 has seen the start of many changes, to be augmented for 2010-2011. The county has seen a drop in membership down to about 830, the lowest for many years. In addition there are some 62 BfA members. It is disappointing that many members decided not to join for one year, as they will become members again automatically next year. However, many of those leaving the Association have done so because of age, no longer so competitive, but still enjoying the game of bridge at a local club. The committee is also sorry to see the decrease in affiliated clubs due to the P2P scheme. 3 years ago there were just under 60 affiliated clubs, all feeling it right and proper to belong to the county association and national body.

Unfortunately, most of the smaller clubs have decided that P2P is not for them, and already disaffiliated. There were only 44 clubs for 2009/10, and only 29 have signed to continue affiliated for 2010/2011. It is impossible to forecast membership for next year as no-one knows yet the duplication or more of membership across the clubs, so many people belonging to 2, 3 or more clubs.

On the county side, we have to congratulate all those who played in the C team in the Eastern Counties League. They won the C Division comfortably, and will play in the National League Final for the second year running, having come 2nd last year. Congratulations to Maureen Vede, and many thanks for her work she does in getting the teams out, often having to play herself at the very last minute. Due to confusion over the date, Essex was unable to play in the Metropolitan Cup last year - it has changed its date again, now in September and unfortunately clashes with a more local Green Point event. The team in the Tollemache Cup played well and were unlucky not to qualify for the Final, coming 4th out of the 10 team Division. In the Eastern Counties League the A and B teams did not do so well, the wins not large enough to cover the losses. Very many thanks are due to Wendy Coldham for the superb job she does in collating and presenting players statistics in county competitions and matches, and doing all the paper work.

On the individual achievements special congratulations go the Nicole Cook, who was selected to play for the EBU side in the Lady Milne, and won it. Also congratulations to Martin and Sandy Smith, coming 4th in the Portland Pairs. There were several other excellent results achieved by Essex players in congresses across the country.

The Tournament scene will be covered by Ted Cockle in his report, but I will comment on the Herts/Essex Green Pointed weekend. Last July it was held in Ware for the first time, and again was very successful, both from the venue point of view and financially. Each county had a profit of £1,000. For the first time we presented the Sid Prince Trophy for the Swiss Pairs, and our thanks go to the donor for his generosity. Simultaneous Pairs continue to be popular and several Essex pairs feature in the leading places. The David Boston Simultaneous Pairs attracted 8 clubs, 128 pairs and raised £547.00 for our chosen charity, Age Concern, Essex. Unfortunately, the organiser has now retired and the event is unlikely to take place any more, though Bedfordshire were looking into the possibility of running it.

Roger Tattersfield will report on the League and its related competitions. He is ably assisted by Jill and all teams are kept well informed of the results and positions.

The Teachers' Liaison Officer, Alaris Cundy, works extremely hard to encourage newcomers to take part in the events planned especially for them. He now has an email data base of over 200 players, and contacts them and the known teachers on a regular basis. However, much more help must come from the teachers - to try and encourage the pupils or their club members to enter. Unfortunately, we had to cancel both the Non-Expert Pairs in February and the Novice events in April. The Play with an Expert went well, though with slightly fewer entries, and thanks are due to Alaric, Ted Cockle and Nicole Cook for all the hard work put in to make this a success.

The Committee was delighted last AGM when Nicole Cook said she would be happy to be the School and Youth Officer for the Association. This has proved

a difficult position in the past, and even more so now, as schools have more and more regulations, and out of school activities are not so well supported. Anyone who would like to teach bridge in schools should contact Nicole.

Your county has been represented by your Chairman, Dick Green, Ian Moss and me at the EBU Shareholders' meetings. Again, the main matter this past year seems to have been the P2P scheme and related matters, and the future governance of the EBU. Other major changes are being put before the membership and clubs, who have the chance to input their opinions and ideas. So, as the Chairman announced, a special meeting is to be held on 22nd September to discuss these and any matter the clubs wish to raise, and all the affiliated clubs will be invited to send a representative. Details will be sent out later.

On the home front, one major matter has been the drafting of a new Constitution. A suggested formula was given by the EBU, and each county has been free to adopt it in accordance with its own requirements and wishes. We would like to thank Gerard Faulkner for his help in checking the details and Roger Tattersfield for help with the proof reading. The Constitution to be put before you later has been approved by the EBU Board of Directors.

The second major matter undertaken by the Association has been a new website, and special thanks must go to Bill West for his work on this, and of course to Jill Tattersfield for her continued hard work keeping it up to date. However, the new web-site enables Committee members with special responsibilities to enter their own details, and they have been issued with special codes to do so. This will keep the web-site up to date even faster, and take the pressure off the web-master.

2009/2010 really seems to have come to the end of a period both from the national and county scene. Changes to EBU membership is the major factor, but the Essex Committee will be losing two valuable members. For my part I will miss working with them both - Roger Tattersfield for his contribution on the Leagues and other matters, and Dick Green, who is retiring after 25 years, the Association's longest serving Chairman. Members should think themselves fortunate that Dick and Roger have put so much into the game that we love to play.

Margaret Curtis

Hon Tournament Secretary's Report 2009/10

As far a Tournaments go this year, unfortunately we had to cancel two competitions and they were the Swiss Pairs and the Mixed Teams. We had to cancel the Swiss Pairs because of the snow and ice and we were concerned about the roads surrounding Navestockside Village Hall. Only 6 teams entered the mixed teams this year and we cancelled the event; the previous year 10 had entered so I don't know why only 6 had entered this time. Therefore the committee have decided to hold the Mixed Teams mid-week in the evening as a single session event; in addition you only need at least one lady and one gentleman in the team and not

two mixed pairs. If we ignore these two events then the total number of competitors was just slightly up on last year, which is encouraging. If we include the mixed teams (from the previous year) then the number of competitors is just slightly down. The number of entries for the Swiss Pairs would have been about the same as last year or even more, because pairs were still trying to enter after we had cancelled the event.

One event which was down on last year was the Essex Pairs and one contributing factor might have been the Kings Lynn congress, which was on at the same time. Margaret Curtis does a fantastic job in trying to organise the dates for our competitions avoiding all the National competitions and where possible local events. This planning is usually done about 18 months ahead, but of course, sometimes other organisations aren't as efficient and change their dates which is what happened with the Kings Lynn congress.

I'm sure that everyone is aware that in Essex we have been very flexible in allowing competitors to turn up on the day and also pay on the day. The committee have decided that we will continue with this approach but that we will charge an extra £1 (per competitor) if they turn up on the day when they haven't entered beforehand; competitors will still be able to pay on the day. The reason for this charge is there is a certain administration involved in organising bridge events and it is easier if we know the number of competitors and we are trying to encourage competitors to enter before the day. In other counties they require you to enter before the day and also pay before the day!

With implementation of the county's new web-site competitors can now enter competitions from the web-site, in addition to sending in entries via email. The web-site now shows names of competitors who have entered for a forthcoming event

This is my second year as Tournament Secretary and I hope that I now understand all the necessary administration that is required for this role!

F R Cockle May 2010

South East and West Essex League Report 2009/10

It is 11 years since Jill and I took over the running of the Leagues and I have now decided to retire as League Secretary. Bernie Hunt has agreed to take over as my successor and I hope he gets as much enjoyment from the Leagues as we have. We wish him every success. We have enjoyed watching the results come in and noting how the positions have changed during the course of the season.

There have been many changes during our tenure. The number of active participants has, sadly, and in common with many other activities, declined and is now just below half of what it was when we started. We have introduced two new events both of which have been very successful and have provided some good competitive bridge. The Premier League is a knock-out competition for the top four teams in each of the West and South East Leagues and the League Cup is a knock-out competition open to all League teams. It is likely that both these

events will continue in the same format next season.

This year nearly one hundred and eighty players took part in the League programme and the number of teams was the same as the previous year. In general, teams seem to enjoy the format offered by the league structure and this usually provides a relaxed and friendly environment for good competitive bridge.

There were three divisions in the South East each with the maximum number of eight teams. In the West there were still nine entries so, in agreement with the team captains, a structured draw was introduced in order to give each team six matches and broadly equivalent competition. The three proposals introduced at last year's AGM seems to have been implemented satisfactorily.

Unfortunately four teams withdrew during the year and two matches were not played. One of these was because of the Icelandic volcano and an equitable allocation of points was agreed, the other was not arranged in time and no points were awarded. All other matches were played on time.

The Premier League play-off was again held as a knock-out event and was won by Hatfield Heath (Adrienne Tinn) who beat Redbridge (Margaret Curtis) in the final. The League Cup again proved to be a very successful event with 17 teams taking part. In the final Seeds Llama (Paul Spencer) will play Barleylands (Peter Oake).

We hope you all have a most enjoyable summer and look forward to the new season.

Roger and Jill Tattersfield

LEAGUE CUP FINAL

A Graham	D Baker	M Chawner	P Spencer	Seeds Llama	Seeds Llama
					beat
M Harrison	D Duffy	N Cook	P Oake	Barleylands	Barleylands

ESSEX CONTRACT BRIDGE ASSOCIATION

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31/03/2010

	31/3/2010 f	31/3/2009
ASSETS	8	7
Stock of ties, spoons local points		
and stamps	325	418
Cups, typewriters and tables:		
cost less depreciation	Nil	Nil
DEBTORS		
CASH		65
On current account and in hand	194	430
On Business Bonus Account	13339	$\frac{18852}{20337}$
LESS CREDITORS Hire of halls, fees in advance and prizes	1794	6640
	12045	13688
REPRESENTED BY Youth Development Fund (see notes)	802	802
Capital account	12886	13317
Excess of Expenditure over Income	<u>-1643</u> 12045	<u>-431</u> 13688
	West annual section of the section o	10000

HONORARY TREASURER: A. J. Philpott

I have examined the books and records of the Essex Contract Bridge Association and, in my opinion, these give a true and fair view of the financial position as at 31/3/2010.

HONORARY AUDITOR: J. Cordingley

VOTES

It is the policy of the committee to write off expenditure on trophies, cards, boards and stationery in the year of purchase. The Youth Development Fund represents funds donated from the Thurrock Bridge Club on their closure with the express wish that they be used to develop youth bridge.

ESSEX CONTRACT BRIDGE ASSOCIATION me and Expenditure Account for the 2009/2010 Season

EVE CORLETS

.

6	5	4	3 5	2	1 1	Ladies	EVI
6 V Mollison J Tattersfield	5 S Taylor	4 W Coldham	3 S Smith	Y Dias	M Curtis		EVEGOBLEIS
17	20	22	23	28	30	Points	
	5 A Greenstein D Sherman	4 M Watson	3 S Smith	2 R Elliott	1 S Riach	Men	
	25	26	29	34	49	Points	

Note B:

and did not go through our books.

Note A: No direct financial sponsorship was received in the 2008/2009 or 2009/2010

season. Lionel Wernick kindly provided posters for the clubs, advertising

County competitions.

This year's David Boston Simultaneous Pairs raised £541 for charity which was donated to Age Concern, Essex. The cheque was drawn on the organisers

COUNTY NEWS

EASTERN COUNTIES LEAGUE 2009/10

VPs B Division 104	8 Cambs Univ	7 Suffolk	6 Herts	5 Cambs and Hunts	4 Norfolk	3 Northants	2 Beds	1 Essex	C Division	8 Cambs Univ	7 Essex	6 Northants	5 Suffolk	4 Bedfordshire	3 Norfolk	2 Herts	1 Cambs and Hunts	A Division
I Herts 2 Beds Northants 4 Suffolk 5 Essex 6 Cambs and Hunts 7 Norfolk 8 Cambs Univ	14	49	59	70	76	87	95	108		42	54	59	60	63	83	95	104	VPs
Herts Beds Northants Suffolk Essex Cambs and Hunts Norfolk Cambs Univ										∞	7	6	S	4		2	_	В
										Cambs Univ	Norfolk	Cambs and Hunts	Essex	Suffolk	Northants	Beds	Herts	Division

2010/2011

v Norfolk

	C Team	B Team		A Team
C and S Taylor, C Chorley and M Wren, L Fleet and D Tennet, W Godber and J Stimson	Won 105 - 77 IMPs, 14 - 6 VPs	Lost 86 - 155 IMPs, 1 - 19 VPs P Watson and J Mansfield, A Hartley and A Spencer, M Harbour	R Register, S Riach and R Elliott	Drew 91 - 94 IMPs, 10 - 10 VPs

ESSEX PAIRS CHAMPIONSHIP

Winners: L Burtt and A Coral
2nd: P Oake and S Moorman
3rd: R Elliott and S Riach
4th: A Cohen and R Hair
5th: A Fenton and D Patten
6th: M Curtis and D Sherman

CONSOLATION PAIRS

Winners: P Ogara and W Coldham
2nd: J Lapszys and M Watson
3rd: C Chorley and M Rand
4th B Robinson and P Murray
5th: F Morrison and I Moss
6th: D Clark and R Cornell

QUALIFYING HEAT - Silver Spoon Winners

Winners: A Philpott and N Bardsley
2nd: R Clarke and S Cade-Bowyer

•

ESSEX TEAMS OF 4 CHAMPIONSHIP

Winners: M Curtis, A Philpott, R Green, N Bardsley, D Sherman Runners Up: M Chawner, P Spencer, M Graham, I Moss

•

ESSEX SWITCH CUP

Winners: M and S Smith, P and V Mollison Runners Up: C Lovett, M Harbour, B Hunt, A Kitchin

•

ESSEX TEAMS OF 4 - PLATE

Winners: P and V Mollison, B Davis, J Williams

ESSEX MIXED TEAMS OF 4

Winners: A Cohen, R Hair, A Greenstein, Y Dias 2nd: J Stimson, W Godber, C Elliott, M Baker 3rd: M Curtis, R Cornell, R Clarke, D Clark 4th: A Cundy, C Megahey, A Hartley, A Spencer

•

GWEN HERGA TROPHIES

2nd:	Winners:	Ladies
J Hair and Y Dias	M Curtis and J Tattersfield	

3rd: S Taylor and S Smith
4th: W Coldham and P Watson

Men

Winners: S Riach and R Elliott
2nd: M Wren and C Chorley
3rd: I Moss and F Morrison
4th: A Cundy and C Megehey
5th: M Rand and M Songhurst
6th: P Mollison and A Kitchin

...

ESSEX SENIORS' CUP

A Greenstein and Y Dias	6th:	
G Foster and R Register	2nd:	
The contract of the contract o		

...

SPRING SENIOR PAIRS

Winners: M Curtis and D Sherman
2nd: C Taylor and A Kitchin
3rd: C Chorley and M Rand
4th: D Tennet and L Seymour
5th: M Krimgoltz and C Leighton
6th: J Hair and P Murray

SUMMER SENIOR PAIRS

6th:	5th:	4th: *	3rd:	2nd:	Winners:
J Hair and J Atkins	C Leighton and N Krimgoltz	C Lovett and M Harbour	R Hair and A Cohen	M Rand and C Chorley	I Moss and P Oake

NATIONAL PAIRS

and was the best Essex pair The trophy was won by M and S Smith who qualified for the Regional Finals,

EBU MASTER POINT RANKING LISTS 2009

4 Mr J Sullivan	3 Mr M Songhurst	2 Mrs G Meagher	1 Mrs F R Alexander	Leader Board Level 6	4 Mr P E Rogers	3 Mr T Burney	2 Mr T Todman	1 Mrs S Glover	Leader Board Level 5	4 Mrs A Spittal	3 Mrs A M Rastin	2 Mr P Williamson	1 Mrs A Morgan	Leader Board Level 4
682	698	862	873		1953	2060	2142	2294		5479	6254	6345	7002	

Ranks shown are as at 01/01/2009 Total points column includes net points

CONGRATULATIONS TO

Portland Pairs

J Hair and R Perryman - 47th

M and S Smith - 4th

Spring Bank Holiday Pairs - 'A' Final	Shrewsbury Congress Swiss Teams	Mon Chairman a Opening i	Swiss Teams Kent Swiss Teams	Teams Mixed Pairs	Ladies Pairs	Norfolk Cup (A) Kings Lynn Shield (B)	Mixed Pairs Norfolk Congress,	Multiple Teams	Jersey Congress Swiss Pairs	Swiss Pairs		Swiss Teams	London Easter Festival Pairs Championship
M Marks and partner - 13th	C and S Taylor and team - 1st, M Marks and Team - 4th	C and S Taylor, S and J Moorman - 5th D Tennet, L Seymour, L Fleet, A Kitchin - 9th	P Scotting and team - 4th R and J Tattersfield and team - 7th M Marks and team - 3rd	C and S Taylor and team - 3rd B Kerr and P Scotting - 4th	S French and J Scotting - 1st	M Marks and partner - 3rd N Bresler and J Williams - 3rd	M Cook and J Birch - 1st	L and S Burtt and team - 3rd	J Lapszys and M Watson - 24th L and S Burtt - 4th	N Cook and team - 17th M Marks and partner - 16th	A Hartley, A Kitchin and team - 16th	G Chadha, P Oake and team - 2nd	M Curtis and D Sherman - 14th

SIMULTANEOUS PAIRS

Tuesday G Bland and M Williams - 4th D and A Boyle - 8th Thursday A Eames and J Sutcliffe - 17th		
Tuesday	A Eames and J Sutcliffe - 17th	Thursday
Fuesday	D and A Boyle - 8th	
	G Bland and M Williams - 4th	Tuesday